



Please address all correspondence to THE GENERAL SECRETARY

30 January 2012

In reply please quote: 33/2011/LH/ds

Dr John Kave Chairman of the Committee Select Committee on Election Funding Bill Parliament House Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Dr Kave

Re: Inquiry into the Provisions of the Election Funding, Expenditure and Disclosures Bill

The NSW Teachers Federation (the Federation) undertook to answer a question on notice from the Committee, namely the Honourable Trevor Khan, on whether the Federation spent \$1.1 million on campaigning in a six month period.

The Federation can report that approximately \$330,000 was spent in 2010 within a six month period, with around \$290,000 as a contribution for an aggregated media campaign by the Australian Education Union (AEU), to encourage submissions on public education funding to the Gonski review. In 2011 the Federation spent around \$85,000 which included media communication campaigning on the same issue.

Further, the Federation requests that the transcript be amended to show "Federation" as capitalised wherever it appears in the transcript, but especially at page 51 where it appears twice in lower case.

On page 52 the transcript at paragraphs 1 and 4 "the Vincent Inquiry" should read "Vinson Inquiry".

Ms Lenore Hankinson, Industrial Officer has responsibility for this matter and can be contacted on

Yours sincerely

Jenny Diamond **General Secretary**

Ms Cathryn Cummins CC:

Principal Council Officer

Parliament of New South Wales

Facsimile:

(02) 9230 2981

